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Vince Maples

From: Richard Ciauri <pudgm@qnet.com>
Sent: Thursday, October 17, 2013 1:36 PM
To: Paula Whealen; 'Craig Stevens'
Subject: FW: CDFW Comments Regarding Fern Creek Diversion

�
�
From: Sickler, Heidi@Wildlife [mailto:Heidi.Sickler@wildlife.ca.gov]  
Sent: Thursday, October 17, 2013 1:12 PM 
To: pudgm@qnet.com 
Subject: CDFW Comments Regarding Fern Creek Diversion 
�
Hello Richard,  

Thank you for coordinating with the Department of Fish and Wildlife (CDFW) regarding the June Lake Public 
Utility District Fern Creek Diversion. On September 12, 2013, we visited the Fern Creek Diversion and the 
point along Fern Creek at which Fern Creek stops flowing. This is the second of two very dry years and the 
effects on water levels and water flow are evident in both Inyo and Mono County. You requested CDFW input 
and advice on low flows in Fern Creek and the resulting potential impacts on fish and wildlife.  I have consulted 
with my staff including fisheries and wildlife biologists. Brooke trout are present in Fern Lake upstream of the 
Diversion and may be present in Fern Creek. These fish could be effected by low flows however, the impacts 
are not anticipated to be significant. Wildlife, including deer, may utilize fern creek as a drinking water source. 
Other creeks and streams in the area seasonally dry out in summer/fall and deer are fairly well adapted to this 
occurrence. Wildlife would be able to utilize nearby water sources when flows in Fern Creek get low and it 
dries before it reaches Reverse Creek. 

At this time, CDFW does not have specific flow recommendations for Fern Creek. CDFW does however 
recommend specific flow requirements be included in your amendment request to the State Water Resources 
Control Board (SWRCB) to ensure continuous flow of water over the diversion even in low water years. We 
appreciate the opportunity to review your draft SWRCB amendment request when it has been prepared.  

If you have any questions, please contact me.  

Thank you. 

Heidi

Heidi A. Sickler  
Senior Environmental Scientist  
California Department of Fish and Wildlife – Inland Deserts Region  
407 West Line Street 
Bishop, CA 93514 
(760) 872-0751 
Heidi.Sickler@wildlife.ca.gov
�
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